
August 3, 2016 
  
          Who let the dogs out? It was a hot August night and the unsuspecting lady from the Dearborn 
Animal Shelter was on one of her first guest speaker gigs, having recently arrived in Dearborn from 
another state. You’d think they would have warned her that Dearbornites were getting restless with 
year after year of begging for money with no new building on the horizon. And then there was the name 
change. Taking “Dearborn” out of the name and adding “Detroit” didn’t seem to set to well with a 
number of people. If you have to live in Dearborn to take an animal to the facility, why are they changing 
the name to “Friends of Animals of Metro Detroit”? Me thinks there will be a very lively discussion by 
the Board when that particular donation is voted on. 
          Most of the rest of the meeting was consumed by a good natured rivalry between the forward 
thinking members supporting Hillary and the Neanderthals supporting “The Donald”.  
          This week we pick Peanut Teams and our Big & little Goobers, Renea and Adrienne are chomping 
at the bit to get this peanut drive on the road. They even sat at a side table by themselves at Little 
League, papers flying, tongues flapping, arms waving and sparks shooting out like lightning bolts. Don 
must feel like Dr. Frankenstein after the creature was set loose on the countryside, God help us. 
          There will be a street sale sign up sheet starting this Wednesday and it’s certainly not too soon to 
start lining up those Corporate Sales. Donor letters will be available this week, hard copies and on line. 
  
Up-Coming Events: 
  
August 10th - Delbert “Dead Eyed” Ryan tells us everything we ever wanted to know about pest control. 
The latest poisons, legal and not and how to be in another state when the rats start washing up on 
shore. 
  
August 17th – Space Alien Invasion. The man from MUFON (Michigan Unidentified Flying Object 
Network) will tell us all about those mysterious lights in the night sky, why no one is ever allowed on the 
northern tip of Belle Isle and why no one has ever seen Patricia Richardson blink. 
    
September 7th – This is the Peanut Sale cook-out at Adrienne Zane’s house, 500 Mohawk Street. This is 
when we pick up out peanuts for the Street Sale that starts the very next day, then eat, drink and be 
merry. 
  
"Better to remain silent and be thought a fool, than to speak and remove all doubt." — Abraham Lincoln 
Love & Kisses 
Babydoll 


